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‘Interim Response’DCH today published an  to Ruth Kelly’s ‘Decent Homes to Sustainable Communities’ discussion paper. The introduction by Austin Mitchell MP invites tenants, trade unionists and councillors to send him comments and contributions to be compiled into a full response later this summer. 
Austin also urges all supporters of council housing to “Tell Tony the truth” and sign the Open Letter to Tony Blair (you can also sign on-line).
Please distribute all tenants reps, councillors and trade union stewards in your area and encourage them to discuss and respond. Download or order @ 25p each + p&p
 
INTRODUCTION
Let’s welcome Ruth Kelly to her new job at communities. Housing needs new thinking and a new drive. We’re keen to help our new minister to generate both to give councils and council tenants a better deal.
We’ll do this by our response to her statement and discussion paper on Decent Homes. She clearly wants this to be seen as council house friendly. So we’ll give her the substance her statement lacks and the ideas her department has avoided, hiding behind its ill-considered rejection of the ‘fourth option’ which council tenants and the Labour Party are all calling for.
There are welcome suggestions in her papers, sadly there’s also real concern that Ministers hope they can walk away from meeting the manifesto commitment, “By 2010 we will ensure that all social tenants benefit from a decent, warm home with modern facilities”. Governments can’t break manifesto commitments and still expect to get re-elected. 
We welcome discussion on sustainable communities and building new council homes. Yet this must be in addition – not as an alternative – to making sure we keep our commitment to existing tenants who need improvements to their homes and estates.
Ruth has asked for responses by September 15 and promised ‘stakeholder discussions over the summer’. 
Defend Council Housing has produced this ‘Interim Response’ to the DCLG Discussion Paper to help inform the discussion amongst tenants, councillors, trade unions and MPs and to demonstrate to  Ministers that the ‘fourth option’ is the essential way forward.
Please send me your thoughts so that we can refine the argument and make a full and considered final submission on behalf of all those committed to winning investment to improve council housing today and guarantee it a long-term secure future.
Please also sign the Open Letter to Tony Blair (see back page) and encourage others to sign too.
Tell Tony the truth.
Austin Mitchell, MP,
chair, House of Commons
Council Housing group,
House of Commons,
London SW1A 0AA
